
HYPERGLYCEMIA (HIGH BLOOD SUGAR) 

5-11 

     
     
                   Signs and Symptoms 

 
                 *Increased thirst 
                 *Frequent urination 
                 *Fatigue, sleepiness 
                 *Stomach ache  
                 *Nausea/vomiting 
 

  

     
     
  Blood glucose greater than 300   
   

 
  

     
  Check for ketones   
   

 
  

     
Negative or Trace  
(<.6 Blood Ketone Meter) 

 Small 
(.6- .7 per Blood Ketone Meter) 

 Moderate or Large 
 (Mod .8 – 1.0, or large 1.1 – 3.0 per 

Blood Ketone Meter) 

 

 

1. No additional insulin 
required. 

2. May participate in all 
activities. 

3. Provide unrestricted 
water or non-sugared 
drinks. 

4. Allow unrestricted 
access to restroom. 

 

1. No additional insulin 
required. 

2. May participate in all 
activities. 

3. Encourage extra 
sugar-free liquids, i.e. 
water, diet drinks, (6-
8 oz every hour). 

4. Allow unrestricted 
access to restroom. 

5. Notify parents so 
they can continue to 
monitor. 

 1. Notify parents and 
physician-additional 
insulin may be required. 

2. Child should not 
participate in exercise-
related activities. 

3. Encourage extra sugar-
free liquids, i.e. water, 
diet drinks, (at least 8 oz 
every hour).  

4. Provide unrestricted 
access to restroom. 

5. Child should be sent 
home if vomiting occurs. 

 
 

     
     
The information above is general.  Please check the student's individual diabetes plan for more specific 
guidelines.   Contact the school nurse, physician, and/or a parent for questions or concerns. 

 


